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Current construction on campus 
Women and Babies 
entrance changes 
(new Northern Arrival)
Works have commenced on the future 
northern entrance at RPA Hospital. 
This will require the temporary closure 
of the Women and Babies entrance 
located on Johns Hopkins Drive.

From Tuesday 23 April 2024, please 
use the RPA main entrance on 
Missenden Road to access Delivery 
Unit, Birth Centre and Neonatal 
services.

There will be a small drop-off area 
on Gloucester House Drive that can 
be used for urgent Maternity access. 
The Maternity reception desk will 
be relocated to the southern atrium 
on level 3. Signs will be in place to 
help guide people to the appropriate 
location. 

Lambie Dew Drive 
future building 
footprint
Construction activity is ramping up 
on Lambie Dew Drive to prepare 
the site for the start of main works 
construction on the future 15-storey 
clinical services building. 

There is no pedestrian access on 
Lambie Dew Drive and there is no 
through road from Lambie Dew 
Drive to Johns Hopkins Drive. 
Access to the loading dock is 
currently via Gloucester House 
Drive. 

FUTURE RPA HOSPITAL CAMPUS



How can I contact the project team?  
If you have any questions or would like more information please contact our project team at the details below. 

Email: rparedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au | Website: www.rparedevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au

Temporary helicopter 
landing site
Works continue on the temporary 
helicopter landing site located on the 
roof of the Staff and Visitor Car Park 
off Hospital Road and Grose Street. 

There will be a range of impacts across 
all levels of the car park, including the 
temporary loss of car spaces and there 
is no through road access on Grose 
Street to Hospital Road. 

Pedestrian access will be maintained, 
with new lighting installed alongside 
the walkway for increased safety. 

The upcoming construction activities 
will require some noisy works and 
we will work with the community to 
minimise disruptions where possible.

We will continue to keep everyone 
updated and informed while we 
complete these necessary works 
and thank you for your patience and 
cooperation.

TEMPORARY HELICOPTER LANDING SITE

INTERACTIVE MAP

Digital map to show construction
The RPA Redevelopment project has a digital interactive map which is regularly 
updated to help keep you informed of all current construction activities on 
campus. Click here to view the digital map.

Pedestrian access 
changes
There have been some 
changes to access between the 
Royal Prince Alfred Hospital 
and Sydney University. The 
best access for pedestrians 
is via Johns Hopkins Drive, 
with no pedestrian access on 
Lambie Dew Drive. 

When moving around the 
campus be aware of your 
surroundings, follow the 
footpath and signs, keep your 
distance from construction and 
stay outside safety barriers. 

There is a traffic management 
plan in place for construction 
works that impact pedestrian 
and vehicle movement around 
the campus. 

You can find out more in our 
pedestrian safety fact sheet.
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